
-

 
 

 
 

 
  
 

          **THE FOUR WAY TEST THAT ROTARIANS USE IN MAKING ETHICAL DECISIONS** 
     Is it the truth? Is it fair to all concerned? Will it build goodwill and better friendships? Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

                                                                
 
  
 
 
 

MEETER / GREETER  
  Diana Osborn 
INVOCATOR - REFLECTOR  
  JD Wallace, Sr 
THIS WEEK’S MENU 
  Beef Stroganoff with buttered egg  noodles - 
served with a garden salad bar, herb roasted 
redskins, roasted vegetables, and cookies. 
NEXT WEEK’S BIRTHDAYS  

  Roman Marciniak     Aug  3 
  Gary Post      Aug  3 
  David Bloomfield     Aug  6 
  Nancy McCarthy     Aug  8  
  Mark Meyers      Aug  8 
  Frank Peterson      Aug  9 

FUTURE  PROGRAMS / EVENTS   
  08/04  Parties in the Park 5-9pm 
  08/10  Muskegon Made 
  08/17  Breast Cancer Research 
  08/24  Frauenthal Management 
  10/04  Grape Escape 6-9pm 
 

  Muskegon Rotary Board 
Cathy Brubaker-Clarke cbrubakerclarke@gmail.com  
      Kathy Moore mooreka@co.muskegon.mi.us 
          Linda Juarez  juarezl@hccc-health.org 
         Nancy Crandall  ncran28@comcast.net  
           Tim Arter tarter@brickleydelong.com   
       Josh Wallace joshua@mckenzieprice.com   
     Jane Clingman-Scott janecs1@comcast.net  
            Ed Hendrickson clkdr2@gmail.com 
       Mark Meyers mmeyers@nortonshores.org 
               Jason Piasecki Jason@revel.in  
 

Member Tracking: 
With Rotary Year 2017-18 at full gallop, it’s time to 
get our Membership Directory to the printer.  So for 
the last time, please go to your ClubRunner profile 
(don’t know how? talk with Secretary Nancy 
Crandall, our “she who knoweth all”).  With a 
completed, accurate profile, including photo, your 
task is complete; but beware... what’s presented  in 
your profile will be seen in print this entire Rotary 
year.  

Part of tracking Rotary colleagues’ comings and 
goings includes learning who’s left the Club for one 
reason or another.  So...     

Rotary resignations in June, RI data: 
    
    Eppard, Carrie 
    Friedrick, Phil 
    Hill, Carla 
    Kennedy, Jason 
    Sawka, Dan 
    Zachary-Ross, Alena 
 

Resgnations thus far in July: 
     
Zolman, Linda 
    Burnaw, Chris 
    Brooks, Melissa 
     

Two members to be re-inducted Aug 3 
 
    >Betts, Kathy 
    >Wilson, Jonathan 
 

>>>>> A few more new members are in process. <<<<< 

THIS MONTH’S ISSUE 

 “A Very Good Read”-Cathy Brubaker-Clarke 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUR NEW VIDEO 
Come see this fascinating Jason 
Piasecki produced video highlight-ing 
the great work done in our community 
by Muskegon Rotary. #Getinvolved 
Muskegon Rotary Club and 1 in 21  
 

RI CONFERENCE 2018 
Please consider registering for the 2018 Rotary International 
Conference, to be held June 23-27, in Toronto, Canada. 
Additional information is available at www.riconvention.org 

Cathy Brubaker-Clarke, President  
Kathy Moore, President-Elect 
Linda Juarez , President-Nominee  
Nancy Crandall, Secretary 
Tim Arter, Treasurer 
Josh Wallace, Immediate Past President 
 
 
 

Muskegon Rotary Club 
Club 16 (2809) – District 6290, Chartered May 1, 1916 

August 3, 2017  12:00 – 1:15pm 

Lake House Waterfront Grill              
 Satellite ReWine Club 5:15 - 6:30pm Holiday Inn 

NEXT WEEK’S PROGRAM IS SURE TO BE WORTH YOUR TIME. BRING YOUR QUESTIONS, AND BRING A GUEST AS WE DISCUSS… 

   (8/3) “Four Views of Downtown Development”   
“This is it: the absolute edge of no return: to turn back now and make home or sail irrevocably on and either find land or plunge over the world's roaring rim” - William Faulkner 

 
 

Jane Clingman-Scott, Director 
  Ed Hendrickson, Director                                                                           

Mark Meyers, Director     
Jason Piasecki, Director 

Diane Van Epps, RIM Reporter  
David Manley, RIM Editor  
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Muskegon Holiday Inn                    

Thursdays  5:15 – 6:30pm  

Meeting Minutes 7-20-17: 
https://clubrunner.blob.core.windows.net/00000001911/

en-ca/files/homepage/rewine-meeting-notes-7-20-
17/ReWine-Meeting-Minutes-7-20-2017.pdf  

 

Mayor “Socks” Nelund  
 

 

When our recent speaker approached the 
lecturn and displayed his plain gray 

“business socks,” we heard groans from the 
audience and a couple of members started to 

feel faint.  To make amends, Mayor Gary 
brought in his trademark pair of super socks, 

above, promising to never come in half 
dressed to speak again.     

 

 

 RIM Reporting Team 
Lisa Hegenbart  lisa@bbbslakeshore.org 

Jamie Hekker helsenja@co.muskegon.mi.us  

 Bill Johanson bill.johanson@yahoo.com 

Ammy Seymour aseymour@harborhospicemi.org 
Peg Maniates margaret.hennelly.maniates 

@gmail.com 

David Manley davidkmanley@gmail.com     

Kathy Moore MooreKa@co.muskegon.mi.us  

Jason Piasecki Jason@revel.in  

  Robin Henshaw     

 robin_henshaw@usc.salvationarmy.org  

  Diane Van Epps dianemvanepps@gmail.com  

Lori Weiler lori.weiler@summitlawncare.net 
 

 

    This publication, Muskegon Rotary in Motion (RIM), 
 is intended for the private, non-commercial use of our   
      members and friends. Content includes RIM     
 correspondents’ reports, meeting announcements,   

  satire sort of, Club- or member-contributed social     
     media items, and Club-related borrowings from media       

   friends.  The deadline for RIM announcements (the  
   timeframe adherence to best guarantee accuracy and      

     publication of a reader’s message) is Thursday noon            
for the following week’s issue.  Submit brief  

announcements in writing to Editor Bill Johanson 
 or one of the RIM Correspondents above.  
© 2017 Rotary Club of Muskegon 

VISITORS AND GUESTS- 
Carleigh Wilson (Chandra Cregg), 
Matt Sharpe (Matt Kaley),Gloria 
Barnett (Matt Kaley), Carey Schmitt 
(Joan Schmitt), Caden Schmitt (Joan 
Schmitt), Cale Schmitt (Joan 
Schmitt), Kim Schmitt (Joan Schmitt) 

 

 
 
THE ORDER OF DONOVAN- 
After a short hiatus, Kevin Donovan 
took the stage and handed out 
reminders that he is watching. This 
segments offenders were; Darlene, 
Orville, Bob Scolnik, Marcia Hovey 
Wright, and Moet. Various offenses 
were sighted from Red Star mentoring 
accountabilty to cell phone interuptions 
and absent name tags/rotary pins. 
Keep an eye out for the Irish fella who 
always has atleast one eye open. 

 
COMMITTEE REPORTS/ 
ANNOUNCEMENTS- 
 
President Cathy read from a student 

thanking Rotary for our $100 
scholarship.  Jane Clingman-Scott did the 

invocation and thanked the people in the 
room, leaders of Rotary and leaders in 
various industries. No new inductions were 
scheduled, or Paul Harris Fellowships.  And 
there were no Red Star removals; however, 
we learned from Darlene Collet that the 

sponsors of the Red Star members could 
be fined in the future if they are not helping 
their new members get their stars 
removed.  Did someone say “fine”? 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

John Noling shared the ReWine current 

opportuntiy to partner with the Lions Club to 
service the bridges on the causeway in 
honor of our Veterans. If you would like to 
volunteer and fill one of the 10 positions 
needed, reach out to John or other ReWine 
members to participate.  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Merica Dobry commented on how it’s our 
last week of preparation for the Rotary 
Club’s event- Party in the Park. Alcohal 
training is at the Muskegon Fire Station 
at 6pm on Wednesday, August 2nd. This 

upcoming event is quickly approaching on 
August 4th.  There will be a dunk tank 
with Gary Nelund and Bob Scolnik who 

are competing to see who can win the most 
money for Rotary! Advertising signs are still 
available for purchase at $100.00, 
sponsorship to be displayed at Hackley 
Park during the event.  The Club is still in 
need of second shift (7-9pm) volunteers. 
Contact Chairperson Merica Dobry, above, 

to sign up! 
 
Howard Hardesty invited anyone who who 

wants to attend the new members 
orientation scheduled for August 2nd at 8am 
at the Shoreline Inn Conference room. 
 
Stephanie Stewart is looking for project 

leaders to assist the Caring Initiative in the 
Veteran Homes project. Contact the chair of 
the Caring Initiative or Stephanie Stewrt for 
more information on hiw ti get involved. 
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Darlene Collet mentioned how Rotary 

transfers from other clubs still need to go 
through the Red Star removal program in 
order to assimilate into the fold more 
effectively. Darlene was able to round up 
Annette Jack, Al Koschka, and Jerry 
Wiersma to assist in mentoring the new 

members into the fold. 

Cathy Brubaker Clarke mentioned the 

importance of reviewing the newly placed 
Committee directory on the information 
table. Please take the time to review the 
committee lists to make sure you are 
properly updated and to further your 
understanding of each committes objectives 

 

Last Week’s Program 

Love, Inc The 
Movement 

by RIM Reporter Diane Van Epps 

Matt Kaley grew up 
in Muskegon and 
always felt he had a 
calling from 
above.  He attended 
Seminary School but 
eventually married 
his wife and together 
they have three 

children, all getting married this year 
(one down, two to go!)  He serves as 
Executive Director of Love Inc of 
Muskegon County.   

Love INC has been in business for over 
35 years starting in Holland.  Today 
there are over 140 affiliates in 30 states 
consisting of a network of more than 
9,000 churches.  One million needs are 
met each year with a total of 300,000 
volunteers.    Love INC uses a proven 
model that networks local churches, 

church volunteers, and community 
organizations together to help people in 
need.  

They work across denominational lines 
to help neighbors with basic needs 
such as food or clothing as well as 
providing life skills training and often 
transitional housing programs. They 
aren’t just given a handout and that’s 
the end; they have the opportunity to 
learn new skills and grow.  

Love INC offers 11 classes to help with 
families, parenting, financial 
management and life skills. There is a 
Jobs for Life class teaching soft skills, 
mock interviews and helping those who 
were previously incarcerated find jobs.  

   

 Guest and speaker- (MATT SHARPE)           

Love INC is not a franchise and in 
order to start a Love Inc, a minimum of 
six churches must come together for 
the greater good of the community.  A 
broad spectrum of people benefit from 
Love INC, referred by the Church or 
other community agencies.  

This reporter has volunteered in prior 
years to talk about budgeting as a part 
of the financial management class and 
it is very rewarding to know that you 
are giving people the skills they need 
to help them improve themselves.  

 Love INC has been named as 
Muskegon Rotary’s Grape 
Escape Charity Partner for 2017, and 
will work closely with the Grape Escape 
Committee to bring in sponsorships, 
collect silent auction gifts and assign 
volunteers to work at the event. If you 
would like to partner with Love INC or 
take advantage of their services, 
please contact them at 231-777-3905 
or stop in at 2735 E Apple Ave #A 
Muskegon Mi 49442. 

 

10 BRAVE ROTARIANS- 
 
Pam Babbit and Ginny Sprague 

presented the newest opportunity for ur 

latest group of 10 Brave Rotarians, aka 

10 Brave Trader Joe’s Petitioners is listed 

below.  Each person should write a check 

for $100.00 to The Rotary Foundation 

and give their checks to Nancy 

Crandall or Ginny Sprague. 

  

10 BRAVE TRADER JOE’S PETITIONERS 

  1.       Chanda Cregg 

  2.       Orville Crain 

  3.       Susan Crain 

  4.       Gene Fethke 

  5.       Jeanette Hoyer 

  6.       Don Kalisz 

  7.       David Manley 

  8.       Jennie Roach 

  9.       John Wahlberg 

10.      Josh Wallace 

 

EDITOR’S NOTE- 
 
Bill Johanson is off making the world a 

better place this week back in his high 
school home for an overdue reunion. In his 
absence, I’ve been entrusted with the 
opportunity to fill his seat and carry on the 
good work of RIM. I think it’s worth noting 
that Bill has been a tremendous mentor and 
an overall encourager to me throughout the 
process of becoming more involved with 
RIM. I hope that everyone has the 
opportunity to receive such helpful advice 
and edification within their committee of 
choice. Bill and his exemplary service is 
worth noting and will continue to be a 
keystone in my reference of how to be a 
positive force in the years to come. 
       - David Manley 


